Partnership with Parent/Carers Policy
We view partnership with parents/carers as a vitally important part of the care and the education of your child(ren). We aim to listen to and support parents/carers with their essential role as the first and enduring educators of their young children.
We will: - 
· Ensure all parents/carers are aware of how ‘Frome Valley Preschool’ works and our policies.
· Gather background information about a child prior to them attending the setting through the use of ‘All about me’ booklets.
· Involve parents/carers in shared observations and record keeping regarding the progress of their child on a regular basis, both formally and informally.
· Welcome the contributions of parents/carers, whatever form these may take.
· Inform parents/carers of the systems for registering queries, complaints and suggestions.
· Inform parents/carers about the Early Years Foundation Stage (EYFS) Framework.
· For parents/carers of children with additional needs we work together to follow the advice and support from other agencies.
· Share our knowledge about the children through informal discussions, parent consultations and online records by way of an individual Learning Journal.
· Invite Parents and family members in for Open mornings in the preschool.
· We encourage personal belongings to be left at home e.g. toys, bikes etc. to ensure that all children are given the same opportunities and less likely to get lost or broken. Frome Valley Preschool cannot be held liable for any possessions left on the property. All clothes, shoes etc. should all be clearly labelled.
· Keep parents informed through regular newsletters.

Working with parents and carers.
Parents/carers will be provided with a copy of this policy when their child first attends Frome Valley Preschool. Parents/carers will be reassured that allegations against staff, students or volunteers of abuse or neglect will be taken seriously and will be reported to CSC to investigate. At all times the child or young person’s well-being comes first. Frome Valley Preschool has the right to seek advice, regarding a concern they may have about a child, before discussing it with the child’s parent. If the child is thought to be at risk of significant harm, a referral may be made to CSC without first discussing it with the parent. 
Follow on
If a concern or allegation is followed up by CSC they may arrange to visit the family/setting to see the child and parents for themselves. If this leads to them to suspect a child has been abused or neglected, advice and support will be offered to improve the care of the child. 
Frome Valley Preschool will continue to provide the best care for the child and work to support parents/carers in a confidential, non-judgemental manner.
[bookmark: _GoBack]
